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Change 
Change is something that I 
embrace and feel 
comfortable with. As a 
youngest, I moved around 

a lot and got use to the idea of making new 
friends, seeing new placed and changing to suit 
the new environment I was living in. Since being 
at NEPS, lots of things have changed, physically 
with the new build and system wise in the ways 
we now do things. If we don’t change or become 
comfortable with change, we will not be in a 
position to adapt to major social changes in our 
world, our family or even our own lives.  Here are 
three reasons why we should embrace change. 
Equity 
The first reason for the change is equity. If a 
particular practice is unfair to some, then change 
should be made to address the imbalance. The 
basic principle of equity suggests that advantages 
and disadvantages should be shared. 
Perspective 
The second reason for the change is perspective. 
We see things differently when we experience a 
different way of doing things. The longer you 
spend in your own place, the less you notice and 
the more you habituate. A perspective change 
disturbs us, but is actually good for us. The 
symbolism of changing perspective is one that we 
will return to in education. 
Experience 
The third reason for the change is the reality of 
change. Paradoxically, change is a constant in 
life. It will not always be something that we look 
for, or want, or welcome. It will not always be 
something that we agree with, or support. It will, 
however, keep on happening. It is a good thing to 

experience change, and to learn how to get 
through it. 
The change within our school, is not an 
overthrowing of tradition for its own sake, nor is it 
one of great moment in the life of the school. The 
reality is that the new systems and ways of doing 
things will become the new normal. ‘Normal’, in 
this context, is simply another way of saying ‘what 
I am used to’. 
Mick McCann 

michael.mccann@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
Photography at School  
With the end of the year approaching and lots of 
events happening, parents/carers are reminded 
that when taking photos at school events they 
should not post these photos online when they 
include other students. If you would like to post a 
photo of your child please take an individual 
photo. 
Day 1 – 2019  
Students in Years 1 – 6 return to school on 
Wednesday 30th January. We ask that the 
children line up in their classes for 2018. 
Executive staff and teachers will then take the 
grades to different parts of the school and place 
them in their new classes. On the first afternoon, 
rather than have parents come walking through 
buildings looking for children, teachers will bring 
the children back to the pebblecrete for collection.  
  

Hilltop News 
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Presentation Day 
Thank you to all the parents, grandparents and 
friends who attended our presentation day at 
Newcastle Grammar School today. 
Our Dux for 2018 is Grace Giles 
Our 2019 vice captains are Abbi McMaster and 
Oliver Cabalzar-Lampert 
Our new 2019 school captain are Louis Lyons 
and Rosa Bailey Hepburn. 

 
 
School Council Speech 
As Emma mentioned at presentation day, Lisa 
Piefke, School Council president, was unable to 
make it today. She has sent through this with her 
apologies. 
“Thanks to all of the parents who contributed this 
year to the School Council, both representatives 
on the Council in particular, Jaimie Navalli for 
undertaking the role of Secretary and those who 
weren’t officially representatives but still came to 
the meetings to participate in the discussions of 
the Council.  Without those volunteers the Council 
would not have been able to achieve what it has 
this year. 
We would also like to extend our gratitude to the 
Community Representatives, Kevin Fell and 
Christine Sheppard and staff members, Todd 
Daniels and Sarah Kerr who gave up their 
evenings to provide essential community and staff 
perspectives to the discussions had at the 
council. 

The Council achieved some fairly substantial 
outcomes this year. We petitioned the state 
government and succeeded in ensuring the new 
build included air conditioning, which was not in 
the original brief.  There was a significant review 
of the council’s constitution which is currently at 
the Department of Education for ratification.  The 
new constitution will be introduced at the AGM 
early next year and elections will be held under 
the new constitution for representatives, so we 
look forward to seeing parents being more 
involved. 
I would like to take this opportunity to also thank 
James Sulzberger, Simonne Pengilly and Kevin 
Fell for their invaluable contribution to the 
review.  Without them we would not have been 
able to get through the review to ensure that the 
document was a true reflection of our role as a 
Council and the aims and responsibilities we felt 
truly reflected the school. 
And whilst there are always going to robust 
discussions and disagreements the Council is if 
used appropriately an effective conduit for 
parents, the school executive and staff to 
communicate in an official capacity. 
Thank you again to all those who volunteered 
their time and energy to the Council and we look 
forward to a successful 2019.” 
Major Capital Work Update 
We will have a crane on site on Monday and 
Thursday.  Tuesday we will saw a chipper and 
chainsaws on site to remove the trees within the 
construction zone.  
Thursday is the planned day for the move of VP9 
(demountable). It will be moved into its new spot 
between the two sets of play equipment and 
should be operational by Monday 17th of 
December.  

  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjfpuGZ05bfAhUPcCsKHb3cD1EQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.com%2FBruder-Toys-02754-Crane-Truck%2Fdp%2FB00006IJHY&psig=AOvVaw2MBONdAgnDH0ye2qyUDDDY&ust=1544578964001057


Annual School Council Survey 
We invite our school community to give valuable 
feedback on the programs we have in our school. 
We will be providing links over the next few 
weeks to get your feelings about particular 
programs. These surveys will be short and 
sweet—taking a few short moments of your 
precious time. We will use your information, 
together with that of staff to consider our next 
steps for the school.  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ZKF6T98  

 
Recital Night 
Our talented musicians will perform at a recital 
evening on Tuesday 11th of December. Mr Ian 
Cook has been busy rehearsing with the ban who 
will be performing a range of songs.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OOSH Update 
With respect to bookings for the coming year, 
2019, Tuesday and Thursday is now 
completely booked. We will be taking names for 
a waiting list should there be any cancellations. 
We encourage you to look ahead where possible 
to secure your place. 
Regarding Vacation Care over the Christmas 
break:    
20th December, January 16th, 17th, 22nd, 23rd, 
and the 24th are totally booked.  
There are plenty of spaces remaining with respect 
to the rest of the vacation period program. We 
welcome you to enjoy the summer fun! 
Thought for the Week 

 

Canteen Update  
A big thank you to the few volunteers on the 
canteen roster!  
New volunteers are always welcome, and you will 
be trained (but it’s not hard!)  
If you can volunteer on any of the dates below, 
text Kelly Wyman on 0421 299611 or use the sign 
up link below.  
www.SignUpGenius.com/go/30E0A4DAEAB29AA
F94-canteen4 
Also if have any questions please contact Kelly 
Wyman on 0421 299611  

CANTEEN ROSTER Term 4 2018 
Monday Friday 
10 Dec 
Michelle Lott 

12 Dec 
Kelly Wyman 
Tracey Hutchins 

17 Dec 
Volunteers needed 
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Term Four Planner – This will be updated regularly here and on our school website. 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 9 

10 December 
 
 
 

11 December 
Presentation Day  
Newcastle 
Grammar Hall 
Recital Night 

12 December 
 
 
 

13 December 
Year Six 
Farewell  - 
Nobby’s Surf 
Club 

14 December 
Reports home 
 
 

Week10 

17 December 
 
 
 

18 December 
 
 
 

19 December 
Last Day of 
school year 

Staff 
Development 
Day  

Staff 
Development 
Day 

 
 





 



 



 

 



 



 



 
  



 


